
 Seventeenth  Loksabha

 an>

 Title:  Regarding  Opening  of  a  Kendriya  Vidyalaya  at  Anakapalle

 DR.  BEESETTI  VENKATA  SATYAVATHI  (ANAKAPALLE):  The

 opening  of  Kendriya  Vidyalaya  at  Anakapalle  was  decided  by  the

 Committee  on  School  Education,  Ministry  of  Education.  In  this

 connection,  a  team  of  Kendriya  Vidyalaya  Sangathan  and  the  Ministry

 of  Education  had  an  inspection  of  the  building  which  was  earmarked  by

 the  state  government  for  the  above  purposes.

 I  have  come  to  know  that  the  sanctioning  of  the  Kendriya

 Vidyalaya  at  Anakapalle  has  been  given  but  no  official  notification  has

 been  issued  for  the  academic  session  2022-2023.  I  would  also  like  to

 bring  to  the  notice  of  the  Government  that  the  CPWD  has  already  visited

 the  allocated  site  and  taken  possession  of  the  same.

 I  would  request  the  Government  to  kindly  start  the  academic

 session  from  the  Month  of  August  2022,  so  that  the  economically

 backward  students  of  the  area  can  get  good  quality  education  in  the

 Kendriya  Vidyalaya.  I  would  like  to  assure  you  of  all  the  proactive

 support  and  co-operation  of  the  state  government  in  this  matter.


